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Enclosures: Please find enclosed the report of the last Bishops Conference, and a 
Pastoral Letter to People with a Disability and their Families, from the Bishops' 
Committee for the Family and for Life. 

Planning for 1997: This week, our Diocesan Pastoral Planning Group (DPPG) (new 
title for the Assembly Task Force) through Sister Moira Truelson, will be mailing out 
the Newsletter for the DPPG. Included are overall plans for the next four years of 
pastoral activity as we prepare for the Great �J�u�b�i�l�e�e�~� visits to the Diocese of speakers 
who will assist us to focus on Jesus and Evangelisation and the Diocesan Resource 
Team who are available to assist each region. 

Again, I ask you to call on the your committed parishioners to become fully involved in 
the planning and execution of your pastoral initiatives. 

Yours sincerely 

�.�~�~� 
Brian Heenan 
Bishop of Rock ham pt on 
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AUSTRALIAN CATHOLIC BISHOPS CONFERENCE DECEMBER 1996 

Great 
Jubilee of 
the Year 

2000 
The Bishops' Conference meeting began 
with a pastoral discussion on Tertio 
Millennio Adveniente, Pope John Paul 
II's Apostolic Letter on the Third 
Millenium. 

In its message to the Holy Father 
Conference said, "Anticipation of the 
Great Jubilee is beginning to bring new 
focus to our discussions and decisions, 
especially in evangelisation, repentance 
and reform ... ". 

The Australian Catholic Bishops' 
Conference Secretariat, on behalf of the 
National Committee for the Great 
Jubilee of the Year 2000, is in the 
process of organising a meeting of 
diocesan contacts responsible for the co­
ordination of the Great Jubilee to be 
held on 26-28 February 1997 in Sydney. 

The logo (opposite), chosen by the Holy 
Father as the symbol of the Great 
Jubilee of the Year 2000, was launched 
on 12 November 1996. A White Book, 
designed as a guide indicating the 
correct usage of the logo and necessary 
controls that must be effected, is 
currently in production and will be 
distributed throughout Australia as soon 
as it becomes available. 

• 20~ 
rrFze Meaning of tfie Logo 

The Central Committee for the Great Jubilee of the 
Year 2000 released the following information 
outlining the meaning behind the design of the logo: 

In a circufar 6fue fief" which indicates the universe, a cross 
is inscri6d which sustains and uphofds humanity gathered 
in the five continents represented 6!J five doves. 

%e cross is representd with the same cofours as the doves 
in order to signify the m!Jste1'!f of the Incarnation where6!J 
Christ assumes our human condition ((6ecoming simifar to 
man." (jod thus enters into human hist01'!f and rdeems it. 

%e fight which issues from the centre stands for Christ who 
is the fight of the wodcf. J{e is the ((One Saviour, 'Yesterda!J, 
'Toda!J and !Forever". 

%e circufar form in which the doves are represented 
underfines the spirit of sofidarity which animates the (jreat 
Ju6ifee of the 'Year 2000. 

%e vivacity and the harmon!J of the cofours wish to remind 
us that jO!J and peace are an integraf part of the Ju6ifee 
cefe6ration. 

Page 2: Bishops get preview of "Invisible No More" 
Pages 4 &. 5: Pastoral Letter: Sexual Abuse - A Progress Report 
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CONFERENCE BULLETIN 

Sexual Abuse - A 
In April of this year we, the bishops and leaders of religious institutes 
of the Catholic Church in Australia, issued a pastoral letter in which 
we committed ourselves to nine strategies in responding to sexual 
abuse within the Church. In this present letter we wish to give a 
progress report on the implementation of these strategies. 

1 The first commitment was to review and update the principles and procedures we would 
follow in responding to sexual abuse. A review of principles and procedures, entitled 
"Towards Healing", is being published at the same time as this letter and will come into force 
on 31 st March 1997. It is a public document that will be available to all. We recognise that 
the document will become credible only to the extent that it is actually put into effect. 
Thr<:mgh this publication we are seeking the comments of all interested persons in the 
community so that the principles and procedures can continually be improved. One difficult 
problem is what to do when a victim tells a Church representative of a crime but insists that 
under no circumstance is the matter to be referred to the police. A letter is being sent to the 
Commissioner of Police in each State or Territory asking for discussions of this and other 
issues. 

2 The second strategy involved taking advantage of the opportunity offered by the NSW Royal 
Commission. A report was sent to the Commission in September and the document 
"Towards Healing" will now also be forwarded. 

3-4 The third and fourth strategies involved engaging professional persons to make case studies 
of how the Church has responded to sexual abuse in the past in relation to the victim (n.3) 
and the community in whose midst the abuse occurred (nA). Although it is too early to 
assess the response to these strategies, the picture should become clearer by our next meeting 
in April 1997. Nevertheless, we are aware that an adequate response is not yet present and 
the matter must be kept under careful review. 

5 The fifth strategy concerned face to face meetings between Church leaders and victims so 
that the hurt and harm done might be more vividly experienced. An increasing number of 
those meetings is taking place, but there is still work to be done and it must be an ongoing 
process. 

6 The sixth strategy concerned a code of conduct for clergy and religious. This document is in 
its second draft. Early next year it will be circulated widely among victims, clergy and 
religious for comment. Since the important thing is that clergy and religious should truly 
make the principles their own, we are unwilling to impose a strict timetable. The process is 
more important than the words that finally appear on paper. 

7 The seventh strategy concerned a study of factors specific to the Catholic Church that might lead to 
sexual abuse. The Australian Catholic Social Welfare Commission and Centacare Sydney have 
completed a review of relevant literature and have prepared the necessary material for interviews by 
professionals of convicted offenders who are willing to co operate. There will also be interviews with 
victims, with professionals who have treated offenders and with a number of other priests and 
religious. A progress report will be presented to our meeting in April 1997. 
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CONFERENCE BULLETIN 

Progress Report 
8 The eighth strategy concerned a 

program of treatment and preventive 
measure for offenders. An interim 
board of psychiatrists and 
psychologists has met on three 
occasions and is developing a 
treatment program that can begin 
accepting clients in early 1997. A 
program that can be implemented 
throughout the country is preferred 
to an institutional model. As well as 
assisting offenders, the program will 
be available to clergy and religious 
who feel that they could become 
offenders. 

9 The last strategy concerned the 
appointment of an Executive Officer. 
Father David Cappo of Adelaide 
took up this position in June and has 
been of great assistance. He is a 
qualified social worker with many 
years experience in the areas of 
child protection and support for 
victims of abuse. 

Much has happened and many 
individuals are responding better as 
a result. We have no desire, 
however, to make this report sound 
any better than it should. What has 
happened is only a small part of all 
that needs to be done. It will take 
much work by many people before 
the response of the Church is truly 
adequate to the reality of sexual 
abuse. We invite the whole Catholic 
community to assist us in every way 
possible. 

Pastoral Letter 
Australian Catholic Bishops' Conference 
29 November 1996 

NB: Towards Healing is available on the internet at 
http://www.catholic.org.au (under Press 
Releases) and can also be acquired through the 
ACSWC on 06) 285 1366 or write to 
PO Box 326 CURTIN ACT 2605. 

Native Title Submission 
The Australian Catholic Bishops' Conference has 
provided a submission to the Parliamentary 
Secretary to the Prime Minister, Senator Minchin, on 
amendments proposed to the Native Title Act. The 
submission was endorsed at the Plenary Meeting of 
Conference and supported by the Australian 
Conference of Leaders of Religious Institutes. 

The submission focussed upon matters of principle, 
such as equality of all Australians before the law, 
and the importance of the Mabo decision to the 
process of reconciliation. 

It was noted that the 161 pages of amendments 
proposed by the Federal Government will make 
more complex the existing 127 pages of the Native 
Title Act. The submission recognised that the Mabo 
decision and the Native Title Act posed new 
challenges. These challenges required co-operation 
between Commonwealth, State and Territory 
Governments, and the resolution of conflicting 
claims through negotiation and mediation. 

For a copy of the submission contact the ACBC 
Research Department on 06) 201 9862 or send 
request to GPO Box 368 CANBERRA ACT 2601. 

Aboriginal Sunday 
The Australian Catholic Bishops' Conference has 
decided that the first Sunday of July will mark 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday. 

Next year it will be held on Sunday, 6 July. 

Missions Celebrate 
175 years 

The Society of the Propagation of the Faith, the most 
prominent arm of the Pontifical Mission Societies, 
will celebrate its 175th Anniversary next year. 

The Australian Catholic Bishops' Conference is 
currently preparing a statement to recognise and 
acknowledge this milestone in the existence of the 
Pontifical Mission Societies. It is anticipated that the 
statement will incorporate multi-media technology. 

To find out more about celebrations to be held 
around Australia next year please contact Father 
Brian Brock, National Director of the Pontifical 
Mission Societies on 02) 92643388. 
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